
 

Town of Mecan Caucus Meeting and Town of Mecan Regular Monthly Meeting -January 11th, 
2023 1561 Evergreen Montello WI  53949 at 6:00 p.m. 
January 11, 2023 Town of Mecan Regular Meeting called to order at 6:00 pm with 

the Pledge.  Present: Michael Raddatz, Brandon Frazer, Tom Breiling, Caroline 

Gemoll and Valorie Schable, Dennis Kamin and Skip and Tina Hake. 

 

Caucus opened by Caroline Gemoll, positions, Chairperson, 2 board Supervisors 

Clerk and Treasurer.  

 

Nomination for Office of Chairman called -  Tom Breiling nominated Michael 

Raddatz, 2nd by Brina Hake, No other nominations for Chairman, called for 

nominations 3 times.  

 

Nomination for Office of Supervisor 2 called -  Valorie Schable  nominated Tom 

Breiling , 2nd by Mike Raddatz, No other nominations for Supervisor, called 

for nominations 3 times. 

 

Nomination for Office of Supervisor 1 called -  Mike Raddatz  nominated  

Brandon Frazer, 2nd by Tom Breiling, No other nominations for Supervisor, 

called for nominations 3 times. 

 

Nominations for Treasurer, Mike Raddatz nominated Valorie Schable, 2nd by 

Brandon Frazer No other nominations for Treasurer, called for nominations 3 

times. 

 

Nominations for Clerk, Tom Breiling nominated Caroline Gemoll, 2nd by Mike 

Raddatz,  No other nominations for Clerk, called for nominations 3 times. 

 

 

Requested nominations 3 times, no new nominations. 

 

Current officers will be placed on the ballot with no new nominations. 

   Michael Raddatz - Chairman 

   Brandon Frazer - Town Supervisor 

   Tom Breiling - Town Supervisor 

   Caroline Gemoll  - Town Clerk 

   Valorie Schable - Town Treasurer 

Closed Caucus. 

 

Regular January 11 Monthly Meeting directly followed the Caucus. 

 

 
 
Town of Mecan Caucus Meeting and Town of Mecan Regular Monthly Meeting -January 11th, 
2023 1561 Evergreen Montello WI  53949 at 6:30 p.m. 
January 11, 2023 Town of Mecan Regular Meeting called to order at 6:30 pm with 

the Pledge.  Present: Michael Raddatz, Brandon Frazer, Tom Breiling, Caroline 

Gemoll and Valorie Schable.  



 

 

Minutes from December 14th, 2022  were read by Caroline Gemoll. Motion to 

approve minutes by Mike Raddatz, 2nd by Tom Breiling. Passed 

 

Valorie Schable Read treasurer's report. Motion to put Treasurer's report on 

file by Tom Breiling, 2nd by Brandon Frazer. 

 

Variance for Brian and Tina Hake  for property N3511 Lotus Dr Montello WI 

53949 for addition on each end of the home. Motion to approve variance by 

Brandon Frazer, 2nd by Tom Breiling. Mike will send a letter to the county.   

 

Town Hall Insurance, Jesse Schable - Jessie explained the increase in 

insurance and reasons.  He stated that the increase  was because  they now 

have a more robust cyber security insurance.  We don’t have to   take this and 

if we take cyber security off our bill it would be close to what last year's 

bill was.  The board will review and make a decision for February.   

 

We are still waiting for Rural Insurance quote it  will be ready in February. 

They are still underwriting.   

 

Roads  - Mike stated that he ok’ed to have trimming on Elk Road. Mike gave 

information that the County has so much town work that they only pay employees 

.63 hr.out of the Marquette County general fund. 

 

Website- Brandon stated that it is currently down and that they need to 

transfer things  to fix what they broke. 

 

Dennis Kamin stated that a tax box on the porch is not a good idea.  Valorie 

stated that people just try to stick their taxes  in her door and did not want 

them blowing away.   Dennis suggested putting a lock on the box. Valorie will 

put a lock on the box.  She checked the drop box and there was a tax bill that 

was dropped off.   

 

Dennis Kamin also asked if the EMS billing with the Fire department was 

cleared up. Brandon Frazer stated that dispatch should get everything correct 

now going forward.  

 

Dennis Kamin asked if the County does damage to the roads while plowing and do 

they fix the roads they damage. The county does not pay to fix the damages the 

Town is charged.  

 

Building permits -Peacock Lane building home and garage.  

Valorie had correspondence from First National bank about fees.  Valorie 

stated that we do not need copies of deposits or checks.  They will no longer 

be on file.  They also want to charge $10/mth for checking. Valorie  said they 

will not be charging us this fee.  

 

Voucher1-28 Motion to approve vouchers 1-28 by Brandon Frazer, 2nd by Tom 

Breiling.   

 

Next meeting on February 8th at 6:00 p.m. 



 

 

Meeting adjourned 7:22 pm 

 

 

 

 


